Pre-College Education Committee Meeting
September 24, 2014
10:30 a.m.
Work Force Development Building, Room 104

In attendance: Tim Johnson, Tammi McKinnon, Shannon Rogers, Dr. John Spencer, Lena Woods, and Barbara Howell.

I. Call to Order
Dr. John Spencer called the meeting to order at 10:35 AM.

II. New Business
Dr. Spencer opened the meeting by asking for nominations for a secretary. A motion was made by Lena Woods to nominate Barbara Howell.  Tammi seconded the motion and all were in favor of accepting Barbara as secretary. Barbara accepted the position. 

III. Approval of Minutes
Minutes were reviewed from February 27, 2014 minutes. No corrections were made to the minutes. Tammi made a motion to approve and accept the minutes and Lena seconded the motion. Vote was taken and all members approved.

IV. Old Business
Bridging the gap between Adult Education and the Career Education Center. Dr. Spencer asked for ideas on how to bridge the gap between Adult Education and the Career Education Center. Dr. Spencer suggested that all GED graduates complete an application for SouthArk and receive assistance with FAFSA. 

Tammi asked if GED students were required to take the Kuder test. Lena said the GED students are not required but WAGE students are. Tammi made a recommendation that different programs, such as Career Pathway, share their department information with the Adult Education and Career Education Center.

Dr. Spencer stated that, from a previous meeting, a suggestion was made that every student complete a SACC application. Shannon stated that faculty on the East Campus could assist students with applications. Spencer asked how many student are enrolled and Lena replied 170. Lena stated that enrollment has been higher and agreed that now would be a good time due to low enrollment. Lena stated that some WAGE students continue working toward a higher education and can be targeted as well.

Dr. Spencer stated that the main goal is that all students complete a SACC application. He stated that “there is a difference in giving out applications and helping students’ complete paperwork.” He suggested assisting students by appointments.



Spencer assigned tasks for committee members:
	Tim – Intake forms
	Lena – Provide list of all enrolled, prospective, and recent GED graduates.
	Tammi – Help track students taking the Kuder test.

Dr. Spencer made a motion that all students complete a SACC application and the FAFSA.  Tammi seconded that we move forward with the motion. All approved.

V. Announcements/Upcoming Events
Hispanic College night

VI. Adjournment
Lena motioned for the meeting to adjourn, Shannon seconded it. The meeting adjourned.




